
From: Robert Daniels  
Sent: Monday, December 04, 2017 9:36 AM 
To: Lori Stelzer <LStelzer@Venicegov.com>; Heather Taylor <HTaylor@Venicegov.com> 
Cc: Edward Lavallee <ELavallee@Venicegov.com>; John Veneziano <JVeneziano@Venicegov.com>; John 
Holic <JHolic@Venicegov.com>; dpersson@swflgovlaw.com; Robert Daniels 
<RDaniels@Venicegov.com> 
Subject: City of Venice Adopt a Park.....December 12 agenda Item  
 
Please place on the December 12 Agenda ....new Business 
 
City of Venice Adopt a Park 
 
Overview: 
 
Some of our city owned county operated parks have been adopted using the county adoption process. 
The majority of our parks are small pocket parks owned and operated by the city. Many residents have 
expressed interest in adopting a park to help with the care and maintenance. The problem with this 
adoption request is that the City does not have its own adoption plan. There are about 30 City owned 
and operated parks that could use additional help in this type of maintenance. The Master Parks review 
process suggested this action as another method for saving additional resources and have better 
maintained parks with less cost to the taxpayers. 
 
Proposed Action; 
To direct staff to develop an City adoption plan by 1st quarter 2018. 
 
 
 
Regards, 
Councilman Bob Daniels 
City Of Venice , Florida 
 


